
          

RCCAC November 7, 2018 Minutes 
 

Welcome by Mary C. 

Pledge of Allegiance led by Mary C. 

New Members / Guests – 2 new couples became members tonight – Rick and Terri 

Dexheimer and Patrick and Barbara Underwood. 

Under the weather members - Butch and Renata Tucker were present. It’s been 9 

months since they were at a meeting due to Butch’s illness. Deb Wallace is recuperating in 

the Valley at her sister’s. 

Reports: 

• Secretary – Mary C. read the October meeting Minutes, which were moved, 2nd, and 

approved. 

• Treasurer – Tina Dychkowski – Club acct. (-$13.47 for name tags, +$725 Club 

insurance from Show acct., +$136 from 50/50, +$270 memberships, +$365 for 

Christmas Party, +$300 anonymous donor for Vet to Lunch) = $4,151.77.   Show 

acct. (-$9,000 for charity checks, -$8 fee to print out charity checks, -$725 

moved to Show acct, for Club insurance) = $2,187.36. Moved, 2nd, and accepted. 

• Activities Coordinator – Sandi Gunderson – “Vet to Lunch” is Monday, November 

12th, we still need drivers and ladies to help.  An ‘end of year’ event will be planned 

for December. 

• Newsletter – Margie Fowler – new members need to have their picture taken at the 

end of the meeting, 

Info from the President 

 Ballots were passed out to vote on the 2019 RCCAC Board: 
o President – Richard Graves 

o Treasurer – Tina Dychkowski  

o Secretary – Deb Schwalm 

o Car Show Chair – Ken Michael 

o Vote for Vice President, vote for 1 

 Steve Fowler 

 Sam Schwalm 



o Vote for 2 out of the 4 

 Gary Allen 

 Larry Bertram 

 Paul Jones 

 Ron Trainor 

o Ballots were collected and Mary C. will count and announce the winners on 

the Club website. 

 Activities Coordinator – since no one volunteered to be the A.C. for next year, 

a sign-up sheet was circulated for members to sign up to plan an activity for 1 

month. 

 AARP article – Mary C. read “How to Keep the Car Keys” from the AARP bulletin 

of Sept. 2018 which listed 5 warning signs to assess whether it’s ok for you to 

remain behind the wheel. Several new technology upgrades for cars help reduce 

crashes for drivers, such as rearview cameras that help when backing especially if 

you have trouble looking over your shoulder. 

 Payson Roundup article – the article “Car Club donates $9,000 to Local 

Charities” was passed around. 

Old Business from the floor 

 Larry Bertram brought 109 Senior Christmas gift bags for people to take and fill 

for the shut-in Seniors in the area. 

 Extra 2018 Club Directories were available. 

New business from the floor 

 Old “Hot Rod” magazines were available. 

“Just for a Laugh” – Larry Bertram had a funny article on the use of the word “up”. 

50/50 – Kathy Smith won $40 in 50/50. 

Mary C. told the story of their ’33 Plymouth coupe’s trailer breaking down just a mile 

outside of Winslow where they were going for the annual Winslow car show. 

Adjourn – moved, 2nd, and accepted to adjourn at 7:20 pm. 

 

 


